PUBLIC SAFETY & JUSTICE COORDINATING COMMITTEE
MEETING MINUTES

     April 10, 2017
Members Present:  Paul Steele, Carol Las, Rod Sherwood, and Douglas Path
Absent: Wallace Habhegger
Also Present: Sheriff Scott Perkins, Chief Deputy Rob Conroy, Bob Smith, Randy Williams, and Eric Weihe.
Rod Sherwood called the meeting to order at 5:02 pm. (Steele absent when meeting called to order.) 
Review of the March 13, 2017 minutes.  Las moved to approve the March 13, 2017 meeting minutes, second by Path.  Motion carried (3-0). Steele was absent at the time of approval.
MEDICAL EXAMINER  (Moved to the beginning of agenda by Chair Steele)
Budget Review: The committee reviewed and discussed the current budget schedule. 
Budget Adjustments: Bob Smith presented the adjustment for Document Scanning in 2017. Path moved to approve the Budget Adjustment, second by Las.  Motion carried (3-0). Steele was absent at the time of approval.
Case Load Statistics: The report was presented and discussed.
DISPATCH
Budget Review: The current budget was presented by Randy Williams.  The budget was reviewed by committee members.  

JUSTICE DEPARTMENT
Budget Review: Eric Weihe reviewed the current budget schedule. The budget was reviewed by committee members.  

Community Service Report: The report was provided in writing by Eric Weihe.  Report was reviews and discussed. 

Justice Programs Report: Report was provided in writing by Eric Weihe and discussed with members.  

SHERIFF
Budget Review:  The current budget was presented by Chief Deputy Rob Conroy.  The budget was reviewed and discussed by the committee. 
Budget Adjustment: Conroy presented a budget adjustment for a Prescription Drug Grant that the Sheriff’s Office was awarded. The Grant is for a Community Prescription Drug collection drop box that is to be located outside of the Sheriff’s Office. Sherwood moved to approve the presented adjustment, second by Path.  Motion carried (4-0). 
Monthly Activities/Caseload Statistics: Written reports provided and reviewed.  

Horse Drawn Buggy Legislation: Sheriff Scott Perkins presented new legislation draft regarding the Horse Drawn Buggy Legislation relating to lighting requirements. Under current law, no animal-drawn vehicle may be operated on a highway during hours of darkness unless the vehicle is equipped with at least one white light visible from a distance of 500 feet to the rear. This bill if passed, would require the rear lights on such vehicles be flashing yellow or amber strobe lights, rather than red lights.
CIRCUIT COURT
Budget Review: The committee reviewed and discussed the current budget schedule.

CLERK OF CIRCUIT COURT
Budget Review: The committee reviewed and discussed the current budget schedule.
DISTRICT ATTORNEY
Budget Review: The committee reviewed and discussed the current budget schedule.

Case Load Statistics: Written reports provided and reviewed.  
Next Meeting Date/Time: May 8th, 2017 at 5:00. 
Agenda Items for next meeting: ATV Trail Ordinance from the Highway Committee
Sherwood moved to adjourn at 6:08 p.m., second by Las. Motion carried (4-0).
Recorder 
Kelley Becker
